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December 4, 2009

To:      Members, CEPC
From: Gordon M. Stewart, Administrative Chair

Re:      Student Initiated Courses (INST 1550)


Beginning last year and expanding this year students, with the sponsorship of faculty members, have been proposing and offering credit bearing courses under the INST rubric. These courses are all taught on the CR/NC basis and do not count among the 102 College credits required for the B.A. Rather, they count, along with courses from other undergraduate Schools, Phys Ed courses, and ROTC courses among the 18 such credits to complete the 120 for the B.A.  No more than 3.0 INST credits may count in the 120.


Several years ago the CEPC delegated the responsibility and oversight of INST and LASE courses to Assoc. Dean Richard Handler and to myself. Each semester there have been at most about a dozen INST and LASE courses. Because courses initiated and taught by students represent an innovation and because the credits count toward a degree from the University, Mr. Handler and I want to familiarize you with this expansion to the INST courses and for you to have the opportunity to express any concerns you might have about it. We are seeking the same from the Provost’s Office because of possible accreditation issues and the Dean of the Faculty may likely have questions about the drain on faculty effort. Prof. Charles Holt, Chair in Economics and sponsor of one of these very successful courses last spring, will attend our meeting, as will Tatiana Matthews, a College student who has been co-ordinating this year for Student Council the initial selection of the courses. 


In the accompanying pages please find a spread sheet with the eight courses Richard Handler and I have approved for the spring semester, the Student Council’s outline of a forthcoming draft on the procedures, and a copy of my October 27 memo to the students who submitted proposals for the spring, 2010, semester.
[At its December 9, 2009, meeting, the CEPC took no formal vote, but expressed support of the continuation of these courses. They have also been reviewed by the Office of the Provost and, with the limitations described above, present no problems with accreditation agencies or SCHEV.]
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